
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 11th June 
2015 at 7.30pm 
 
Apologies 
  Mr Bust and Cllr Rainbow 
 
Present 
  Mr Paris ( acting as Chairman), Mrs. Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mrs Godfrey, 
Mr Bevans, Mrs Todd, clerk Mr P Rickett 
  Cllrs Laughton and Jackson and 2 members of the public 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true record after the addition of in 
memory of Ken Grieves 
 
Matters arising from previous minutes 
  Mr Paris informed the PC that we could now publish minutes, agendas, 
accounts and any other items under the Transparency Code, through the N&SDC web site 
 
Village Hall 
  Battery operated air fresheners will be tried in the toilets 
  A meeting of the Village Hall Committee is to be arranged 
 
Roads and Hedges 
  Cllr Jackson informed the PC that STWA has taken responsibility for the 
water on Oxton end of Radley Road 
  Several hedges have still not been cut back, the PC has asked the clerk to visit 
anyone who has not done so and ask them too, or NCC Highways will be informed 
 
Halam Facebook 
  Mr Bevans has set up the site as a “group” page so anyone can post news and 
Village events act 
 
Allotments 
  In hand – to change the use would need permission from DEFRA 
  Still vacant plots agreed to advertise in the Village News 
 
Open Meeting 
  Items discussed were 
  Burglaries in Kirklington – put in Village News 
  Concerns were being shown over the field opposite St Helens Croft Mansfield 
road, a caravan had been moved on to the site – Cllr Laughton to look into 
  Scrap dealers are in the area – put in Village News if anything looks 
suspicious call 101 
  Fiskerton tip – Cllr Laughton is campaigning to get it reopened 
 
Correspondence  
  Items circulated to Cllrs 
  NALC DIS 
  Code of conduct training – Mr Paris and Mrs Rickett 
  NALC - Religious etc, (Observances) Act 2015 



Planning 
  None 
 
Finance 
  None 
 
Items for the next agenda 
  Princes Trust 
  Field opposite St Helens Croft 
 
Date of next meeting 
  Thursday 9th July 2015 at 7.30pm 
 
As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.25pm 
  
 


